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TOWN OF WAYLAND

41 COCHITUATE ROAD
WAYLAND, MASSACHUSETTS 01778

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

SARKIS SARKISIAN


WAYLAND TOWN PLANNER


TEL: (508) 358-3615

FAX: (508) 358-4036

FINAL MEETING MINUTES
January 2, 2018
The Wayland Planning Board met on Tuesday January 2, 2018 at 7:30 PM in the Wayland Town Building, 41 Cochituate Road, Wayland, MA relative to the following agenda items:

1. Open Meeting Public Comment & Town Planner Report (7:30 P.M.)
2. Whittemore Place subdivision bond/lot release and retention basin modification 213 Old Connecticut Path. (8:00 P.M.)
3. Minutes of November 7, 2017, November 28, 2017 and December 13, 2017 for approval (8:05 P.M.)

4. Discuss potential Zoning Articles. (8:10 P.M.)
· § 198-505. Off- Street Parking.  Consider reducing the number of parking spaces required. The proposal would also allow the Planning Board under Site Plan Approval and the Special Permit Granting Authority the ability to land bank parking.

· § 198- 603.3 Notwithstanding Section 601.2, supra, any proposed nonprofit educational, religious, or child care uses land protected under G.L. c. 40A, §3  (“Section 3 Uses”) shall be subject to site plan review under Article 6, which shall be limited consistent with those statutory provisions.   The purpose of this Section is to ensure that all such uses and facilities are reasonably regulated in regards to bulk and height of structures and determining yard sizes, lot area, setbacks, open space, parking and building coverage.  
· The Planning Board will also begin discussions on Recreational Marijuana

5.  Discuss and distribute sign application for Town Center, for 440 Boston Post Road.

· Schedule Public Hearing.
6. Matters Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair 48 Hours In Advance Of the Meeting

7. Adjourn (9:00P.M.)
Attendance: 

Mr. Dan Hill, Chair
Ms. Nicole Riley , Clerk-Absent
Mr. Ira Montague, Vice Chair 
Mr. Andrew Reck, Member 
Mr. Kevin Murphy, Member
Ms. Jennifer Steel, Associate Member
Also present was Mr. Sarkis Sarkisian, Town Planner.  Minutes taken by K. Murphy
7:35PM   Open and Public Comment:
D. Hill opened the meeting and reviewed the agenda. 
Public Comment: None  
7:37pm Planner Update:
School Street 40B

ZBA’s design consultant (Cliff Boehner) proposed a revision to the plan that does not reduce the number of units or number of bedrooms.  It does adjust layout to reduce visual massing.
Mahoney’s 40B

Developer Steve Zief has proposed a taller building (4 stories) with smaller footprint

· moves it closer to street

· wants to have another working session with ZBA’s design consultant (Cliff Boehner)
· Environmental consultant (Sean Reardon) still has concerns regarding impact on adjacent brook

7:45pm Minutes:

November 2, 2017

Motion to approve as amended.

K. Murphy: Move
I. Montague: Second

Vote 4-0

November 28, 2017

Motion to approve as amended:

K. Murphy: Move
I. Montague: Second

Vote 4-0

December 13, 2017

Motion to approve as amended:

K. Murphy: Move
I. Montague: Second

Vote 4-0

8:20pm Whittemore Place subdivision bond/lot release and retention basin modification

213 Old Connecticut Path

S. Sarkisian reviewed a plan showing the revised layout for drainage and grading and compared this to approved plans.  He noted that he met with an abutter (#209) and the abutter did not object to relocation of drainage or mounding but would like to have additional screening installed. Abutter also requested that an existing retaining wall be extended and that snow storage be addressed.

Drainage calculations: 

John Shipe, Shipe Consulting Group

Was requested to review drainage plans to insure that drainage would be sufficient to prevent any ponding outside of retention areas and avoid shedding of water on adjacent properties.  Swales are now located at each lot and simulations show that all water is directed to two infiltration systems (one on each side of common drive).  A pipe is proposed to carry water from the area near #209, under the drive of lot 2A and to the infiltration/retention area between lot 2A and lot 3. Pipe diameter on plan is show as 6” and S. Reardon, Tetra Tech (PB peer review consultant) recommends 8”. 

Staff recommended that restrictions on future grading be included with each deed to prevent the swales from being disturbed.

Sean Reardon further recommended drainage pipe be included in wall and that wall of about 3’ in height be built and extended along grading.

J. Steel and A. Reck noted concerns regarding abrupt grading around Lot 2A.  Requested that it be softened and grade be reduced.  Also recommended working with neighbor (#209 Old Conn Path) regarding vegetation. A. Reck suggested lowering the garage to reduce the amount of grading needed. 

J. Steel noted a concern regarding other adjacent properties to the south that now will have a mounded system and associated grading at the property line.  

D. Hill questioned rationale for raising house along with septic system to such a large extent - especially when previous approval did not need this.  J. Shipe noted that groundwater separation requirements require a mounded septic system and the house lot area was raised to match the height of the mound.   “Softening” the impact of this could be achieved with a combination of vegetation, extending the grading distance and exposing more foundation.  Staff will coordinate meeting with abutter in #209.  Developer will work on revision.

Continue until: January 16th, 2018

9:27PM Discuss and distribute sign application for Town Center, 440 Boston Post Road

David Costello

Erica Clark

National Development, managers of Town Center on behalf of Zurich Insurance (owner)

Purpose of meeting is to provide broad overview of plans for updating signage and re-branding Town Center. Application to change signage will be an amendment to the MUOD special permit which contains specific requirements for signage.  Will need to reopen S.P.

Sarkis explained that this application will be coordinated with the owners of the “Whole Foods” plaza to create a consistent look and feel.  They (“Whole Foods” plaza owner) will also need a special permit (to be obtained from the ZBA).

Discussion ensued regarding general business plans for Town Center and ideas for revitalizing.  PB indicated interest in working with National Development and others for a more comprehensive plan. 

Next steps: Suggest meeting with DRB, along with owners of former Whole Foods plaza to identify design standards. 

PB also recommended that application be accompanied with a more expansive re-development plan as most public comment will focus on this.

10:00PM Potential Zoning Articles for ATM

Limited Site Plan Review: 

Passed at fall town meeting 2017 but challenged to AG on procedural grounds and was successful.  AG ruling also included suggestions for improving the by-law.

D. Hill amended the bylaw to comply with the AG’s recommendations and proposes re-submit.  Also language to incorporate agricultural uses. 

Off-Street Parking 

Bylaw formalizes the ability of the Site Plan Approval Granting Authority (SPAGA) to allow certain parking spaces to be designed (must comply with all applicable requirements) but not built.  This avoids potential of confusion between boards (as was experienced with CVS).  

Motion to support both articles in preliminary form for presentation to BoS.

K. Murphy: Move
I. Montague: Second

Vote: 4-0

Note: S. Sarkisian and D. Hill to discuss a potential zoning article re: Overlay District for marijuana sales with BoS.

PB Public Hearing for ATM ZBL articles will be on February 6, 2018

10:30pm Other Matters: None

10:32pm Motion to Adjourn

K. Murphy: Move

A Reck: Second

Vote 4-0

Respectfully submitted,


Kevin F. Murphy, Member
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